Lake Chapter, A.B.A.T.E. of MN

Delano Lanes, Delano, MN

April 6, 2013, 4:00 p.m.

President
Todd Riba
X
Vice President
Jim Kosse
X
Secretary
Patty Barnes
X
Treasurer
Danita McDowell
X
Chapter Rep
Mike Jencks 
X
Total number of members attending:  34
Total number of guests: 0
Call to Order/Pledge of Allegiance 
Welcome of new members and guests; President’s Remarks; Vice-President’s Remarks:
Todd introduced all Sgt @ Arms. He also made remarks on how the chapter will move forward and encouraged members to bring forward ideas for making our chapter grow.

OFFICER REPORTS

• Secretary’s report: 

Motion to accept minutes as written – Becky made a motion to accept the minutes as written, Michael Shinn second. Motion passed.
• Treasurer’s report: 

	Started March with:
	
	$2,683.46

	 
	 
	 

	Income:
	 
	 

	 
	Memberships (February)
	83.00

	 
	Member donation
	10.00

	 
	Rec'd for food shelf fund
	30.35

	 
	Return of damage deposit from Rockford Twshp Hall
	500.00

	 
	Memberships (March)
	95.00

	
	
	

	
	
	

	 
	Total:
	718.35

	Expenses:

 

 

 

Penny adjustment to GH split with state

0.01

 

Additional Insurance for GH

125.00

 

Purchase of State Products

25.00

 

Food Shelf Donation

30.35

Total:

180.36

 

 

March Ending Balance:
$3,221.45

 

 

 

Earmarks:
 

 

 

ABATE U hospitality Room Food

$250.00

 

ABATE U Chapter Challenge

$250.00

 

ABATE U Room

$200.00

 

Spring Run Road Noise Ad

$45.00

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Petty Cash:

 

$40.05

MRF Donation Fund:

$126.75

Chapter Gambling Fund:

$64.87

Food Shelf Fund:

 

$0.00

Toys for Tots Fund:

 

$4.10

Buddy Bear Fund

 

$17.00

Grand Total:

 

$3,474.22

 

 

 

 

Spendable:
$2,476.45


	


• Chapter Rep Report:  Mike will bring to the B.O.D. that there was an issue with the absentee ballots for this year’s elections. If there are any other issues that need to be brought up at the B.O.D. contact Mike.
Motion to accept Treasurer and Chapter Rep reports as presented – Fred made a motion to accept the reports, Kenny second. Motion passed.
COMMITTEE REPORTS (limited to 5 minutes maximum)
Special Events (Charlie C): 

Charlie will continue as the Special Events Committee chair. 

Spring Run- Sunday, June 2nd. Ride leaves at 1:00 pm. Posters are done and tickets are being printed.

Legislative Report (Todd R.): 

The enhanced penalty bill will be repackaged and reintroduced next year.

The motorcycle awareness license plate hit some snags.

There are no bills at this time regarding helmet use.

The Road Guard bill is still in process.

Donations to the Motorcycle PAC of MN is very helpful. Motion was made by Becky to purchase four PAC Patch/Rocker combinations. Smoker 2nd. Motion passed.
Mack is trying to set something up for Motorcycle Awareness Month (May) at the capitol.
Training & Education: (Mary B.) There are four spots left for the ERC course scheduled for May 18th.

State Rally: – no report. Charm designed the poster and the t-shirt for the State Rally.
Memberships: (Dave T) – Dave was not available, but Kosse said the chapter memberships seem to be maintaining.
Products: (Holly R) – There are some new designs. Our inventory is low.
Buddy Bears: (Fred P) – Fred and Kosse will work together to send the monthly inventory to the Gambling manager.

Public Relations: (Mitch B) – Report given by Dawn in Mitch’s absence. The picture board will be brought to A.B.A.T.E. University. May is Motorcycle Awareness month. Write an article to your local paper. Mitch can help compose a letter if you need help.

A.B.A.T.E. University: - Blythe and Smoker will tend the hospitality room. Smoker passed around a signup sheet for food. 
Michael S. made a motion to accept the committee reports. Michelle L. second. Motion passed.
OTHER REPORTS (limited to 5 minutes maximum):
Dial-a-Ride: (Mike E) – Mike was not available but Dial-a-Ride materials will be ready for pick up at A.B.A.T.E. University.
MRF Report (Todd R): Report given by Dawn.

Still watching the highway bill and the health care bill.

Biker Inside the Beltway is coming up.

Best of the West is in June. There are some members planning on riding out. Contact Todd or Dawn if interested.

Meeting of the Minds is in September in Ohio.

American Iron magazine has been publishing articles by Jeff Henne of the MRF.

Minnesota Motorcycle Safety Task Force: - (Mitch B) Dawn reported in Mitch’s absence that the next meeting is May 16th at

7:00 pm in St. Paul. The committee needs more members and it would be beneficial to have A.B.A.T.E. members on the board. Contact Mitch for an application.
Drawing of name (Mike E) – Bill Jensen.
OLD BUSINESS:  No Old Business
NEW BUSINESS: 
Meeting times and locations:

Motion was made by Kenny to change the meeting time to 3:00 pm. Holly second. Motion passed.

May 4th – meeting at 3:00 pm at the Great Northern Bar in Montrose. Ditch pick up at 12:00 pm. Wash Out from 9:00 am to 12:00 pm.

June 1st – leave Tommy Sue’s in St. Boni at 2:15 pm for a mystery location for the meeting at 3:00 pm.
July 6th meeting moved to July 17th. Becky made a motion to have the July meeting at Smoker’s. Fred second. Motion passed.

August 17th – meeting at 3:00 pm at Bill and Cathy Jensen’s. Leave Vic’s in Victoria at 2:00 pm.

September 7th – meeting at 3:00 pm at Monie’s in Maple Plain.

October 5th – meeting at 3:00 pm at Finn’s in Mayer. Ditch pick up at 1:00 pm.

November meeting moved to October 26th at 3:00 pm. Place TBD.

Smoker made a motion to do the corn feed at the State Rally. Bill second. Motion passed.

Charlie made a motion to split any donations we receive from the corn feed to the PAC and the MRF. Becky second. Motion Failed.

There was a large discussion on how some of our donation money should be spent.

Smoker made a motion to donate any money we receive from donations at the corn feed to Toys for Tots. Tim second. Motion passed.

Fred made a motion to place a ¼ page ad in the Road Noise for Minnesota Day in Central City. Michelle second. Motion passed. Ad needs to be in by June 1st.

Holly made a motion to place a ½ page ad in the Road Noise for the Spring Run. Smoker second. Motion passed.

The memorial run will be May 25th, leaving Hopkins and will do the same route. Dave will have an update at the next meeting.

Charlie made a motion to reimburse Becky and Dave up to $150.00 for the food at their house after the Memorial Run. We will pass the hat for donations first and the remainder of the reimbursement will come from the chapter funds.

A card for Bo, from the school house in Central City, was passed around as his Dad passed away.

A comment was made on how it would be beneficial to attend other chapter events and meetings.
UPCOMING EVENTS:

April 19-21: ABATE U, Holiday Inn, Alexandria
May 4th – Chapter Meeting, Wash Out, Ditch Pick Up

May 16th – Bikers Inside the Beltway, Washington D.C.

May 18th – Experienced Riders Course, Eden Prairie

May 25th – Memorial Run

June 1st – Chapter Meeting

June 2nd – Spring Run, leaving Delano
Respectfully submitted,

Patricia Barnes

Sergeants at Arms


Charlie Cassell	x		


Lee Plant	x	


Michael Shinn 	x


Cousin Steve	x


Keith Knee	x


Brian Hannig	x














